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requesting defendants, their potential for
clemency, commutation, or pardon. However,
a recent Administrative Office of the U.S.
Courts General Counsel opinion concludes no
statutory authority exists permitting defendants
Federal Defender or CJA counsel
representation for clemency petitions. Our
Court, however, appoints the Federal Defender
(or, when a conflict exists, CJA counsel) for
filing a Motion for Judicial Recommendation for
Executive Clemency or Pardon in cases
deemed viable for eventual clemency or
pardon. With the Court’s recommendation and
the U.S. Attorney’s position as part of the
decided motion, the defendant may file her
own Application with the Office of the Pardon
Attorney or apply to the Clemency Project
2014 for representation.

Federal Defenders in Ohio had already
submitted initial applications for clients before
the General Counsel decision. We recently
heard the Office of the Pardon Attorney has
quickly processed the applications and is
already forwarding them to the President with
recommendations they be granted.

If any CJA counsel is interested in
taking pro bono a clemency application,
please contact clemencyproject@nacdl.org.
More information can be found at
http://www.nacdl.org/clemencyproject/ .

Finally, thank you to everyone for your
kindness, concerns, prayers, and sympathies
with my recent loss. 1 feel quite fortunate to be
a part of such an embracing, compassionate
community and no words exist to fully express
my gratitude. Thank you.

~ Heather E. Williams
Federal Defender, Eastern District of California

FORMER FEDERAL DEFENDER EMPLOYEES
LOOKING FOR EMPLOYMENT

Yvonne Jurado, yvonneee@live.com,
(916)230-0483: Paralegal, Secretarial,
Legal Assistant, CJA voucher preparation
and filing

Karen Sanders, kvs.legaltech@gmail.com,
(916)454-2957 (h), (916)216-3106 (cell)
Karen has over 20 years of experience as
the computer systems administrator at
FDO. She'll be providing legal technical
and litigation support services. Hourly
reasonable rates are available.

Lupita Llanes, lupitallanes@gmail.com, (559)
360-4754. Secretarial and Office
Management work. Bilingual
Spanish/English services.



